VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

May 11, 2010
5:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on May 11, 2010 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:
MAYOR
William E. Hignight
COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna
Turner Wilson
VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Cal West
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
Councilor Bradford asked if Ed Newville had been the attorney for the wastewater grant.
The Mayor stated yes, and the invoice was for the work he had done reviewing the Waster Trust Board grant /loan agreement documents.
The Mayor asked if there were any other questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
No other questions were asked regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes
The Mayor asked if there were any comments or corrections to the Minutes.

The Mayor stated Councilor Seely had given him a copy of the Minutes that contained three corrections.
Councilor Bradford stated she wanted to make a change regarding what had been discussed regarding the plans for public meetings.  She stated she wanted to change the words from “educate the community” to “inform the community”. 

The correction was noted by the Clerk.

The Mayor asked if there were any other comments or corrections.

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes from the Special Meeting on April 27, 2010.
Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Smith: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Resolution #10-10 Regarding Loan Application for Water Tank Rehabilitation.
The Mayor stated the resolution was for approval of the Water Tank Rehabilitation Loan Application that had been discussed and approved at the previous meeting.
The Mayor stated the loan application was being processed for $30,000. He stated the amount could be revised and lowered before the documents were finalized if the Council wanted the loan to be only $20,000.
The Mayor stated the Public Works Director had received a revised bid for $12,875 that only included the interior epoxy coating process and excluded the exterior painting.
The Mayor stated he was still waiting to hear back from Smith Engineering on the Rhino Lining quote and contact information.

The Mayor stated the loan amount allowed for some flexibility if the Rhino Lining quote came in under $30,000.

The Mayor asked Mr. Wilson if he still supported moving forward with the Rhino Lining rehabilitation process.

Mr. Wilson stated yes and that it was the right way to do if the price came in under $30,000.

The Mayor stated the annual loan payment would be $1,700 with a $20,000 loan or $2,200 to $2,300 with a $30,000 loan.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

No other questions were asked.

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the resolution.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve Resolution #10-10 Regarding Loan Application for Water Tank Rehabilitation. 

Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.
The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Bradford: Yes
Councilor Seely: Yes
Councilor Smith: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed

NEXT ON THE AGENDA 
Public Works Update – Turner Wilson
1.  Water:

Mr. Wilson stated he had put Water Storage Tank #1 back on line.  He stated his first attempt to disinfect the tank had failed, but the tank had passed the second disinfection test.  Mr. Wilson mentioned the $12,875 bid for the Red Cloud water storage tank did not include any welding, but it included wording for a $5,000 allowance in case some welding was needed to be done.  He stated from his prior inspection of the tank he expected some welding would need to be done.
2.   Pond:   
Mr. Wilson stated the Bentonite had been put down along the edge of the pond, and he was very pleased with the quality of the work that had been done. He reported the Pond was currently filling, and they would have to wait to see how the Bentonite would hold.  Mr. Wilson publicly thanked the volunteers for helping with the Bentonite.
Councilor Bradford asked who had helped with the project.

Mr. Wilson stated he would put together a list of the volunteers who had helped.

3.  Leak Detection Equipment:

Mr. Wilson stated he had purchased the leak detection equipment, and he stated it would take a while to learn how to use the equipment.  He stated he had purchased a less expensive model than what he had originally selected since the differences were slight.
4.  Emergency Training:

Mr. Wilson stated he would schedule the Emergency Natural Gas Liaison Meeting for the Fire Department, Emergency Personnel and Elected Officials during the first week in June.  He asked the Council members if they could attend if possible.  He stated he would get back with them on the exact date and time of the meeting.  He stated the meeting would only be one hour long.
5.  Solid Waste:

Mr. Wilson stated he had a leak in the hydraulic hose on one of the compactors, but it had been successfully repaired that same morning. 
6.  Wastewater:

Mr. Wilson stated he had many questions for the engineer regarding the specs and plans for the wastewater project.  He stated he planned to discuss his questions with the engineer on the morning of May 14, 2010 before the pre-bid meeting began at 10:30 am.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Discussion Items from the Mayor
1.  The Mayor announced the Village had been awarded an $8,000 Ggant to purchase a Waste Oil Heater to heat the Public Works Shop.
2.  The Mayor announced the Village had been awarded a $1,000 grant for the Beautification of Main Street and for Recycling.
3.  The Mayor stated there were many issues with the Wastewater tTeatment System Bid Documents, but he expected to have all the questions answered before the pre-bid meeting.  He stated he wanted to make sure the contractors were all on the same page so they would be able to provide with Village with competitive bids.
4.  The Mayor stated he and the Clerk were working on the Budget, and they were close to having it balanced.  He stated they would present the Budget to Council when it was completed.
5.  The Mayor asked Councilor Bradford if she could find out if Green Tree Solid Waste Authority was planning to raise rates for the coming fiscal year.  Councilor Bradford said she would check with GTSWA.
6.  The Mayor reported the Department of Finance had told the Clerk that the Cougar Mountain transfer was imminent.
7.  The Mayor reported the Department of Finance Meeting would be in Corona to review the Community Development Block Grant files on May12, 2010.

8.  The Mayor stated a Council Meeting would need to be scheduled for Thursday, May 18, 2010 to approve the contractor selected for the Wastewater Treatment System Project.  

Councilor Bradford stated there were school activities also going on that day that would conflict with the usual 5:30 pm meeting time frame.

The Mayor stated he would schedule the meeting for 4:00 pm on May 18th so there would not be any confects with the other activities.
The Mayor stated the approval of the Fair Housing Ordinance and Wastewater Ordinance would also be on the agenda for the May 18th meeting.

Discussion followed regarding removal of the parking area at the US Post Office.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions or items that the Council members wanted to discuss.
There were no other questions or comments. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Adjournment
Councilor Smith made a motion to adjourn.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  Yes
Councilor Seely:  Yes
Councilor Smith: Yes
None Opposed.

Motion Passed

Approved
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